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COUNTYof NAPA

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS


1195 Third Street, Suite 310, Napa, CA 94559


Office (707) 253-4386     FAX (707) 253-4176


July 1, 2008

Leon Garcia, Mayor

City of American Canyon

300 Crawford Way

American Canyon, 94503

Dear Mayor Garcia:

It is with great pleasure that I enclose signed copies of the agreement between the County and the City regarding establishment of an Urban Limit Line.  Please sign and return two copies after your Council’s action, which I understand is scheduled for July 3rd.  I plan to join you and will be available for questions. 
When the Board of Supervisors approved this agreement and authorized me to sign it earlier today, they also asked that I convey our sincere thanks to Council members Callison and West for their level headed role on the “2x2” negotiating team, to yourself and the balance of the Council for your support and enthusiasm, and to City staff for their diligent efforts on all of our behalf.  

Also, we understand that a citizen’s group is currently circulating petitions to enact the new Urban Limit Line, and wish to offer our full support.   We believe that the agreement to enact an Urban Limit Line that cannot be changed before 2030 without a vote of the people represents a significant accomplishment that will ultimately benefit citizens of City and the County as a whole.  

This agreement may also be viewed as a starting point to engage the public in a discussion about future annexations in the City.  The Board would like to re-extend the invitation for one or more joint meetings as a way to include the public in discussions about mutual interests.  In addition, I’d like to suggest that the 2x2 reconvene later this summer to continue their work.  Specifically, the County is interested in exploring the possibility of executing a housing transfer agreement per CGC Section 65584.07(a) concurrent with amendment of the City’s Sphere of Influence to include the balance of the Town Center site. 

Finally, let me reinforce the greatness of the accomplishment this urban limit line is.  The difference between Napa and most of the Bay Area has been related to:  First, the Agricultural Preserve helping to keep agriculture pre-eminent and viable for forty years, and second, the urban growth boundary for the City of Napa.  This boundary has existed since the 1970’s.  Now American Canyon joins that proud tradition to preserve our Valley’s Agriculture Preserve and our Valley’s Agriculture and Open Space into the future.

Please don’t hesitate to contact me, any of the Board members or Nancy Watt if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Brad Wagenknecht, Chair 

Napa County Board of Supervisors

ac. Board of Supervisors


Nancy Watt, County Executive Officer


Rich Ramirez, City Manager



